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Minutes of AGM February 2nd 2015
Apologies:  Polly Cassidy, Alex Mackichan-Burke, Phil de Souza, Barabara Gordon, Bryan Chalker
Present:  Bryn Jones, Ros Hough, Paul Raithby, Gill Christie, Joanna Wright, Jemma Proctor, Kathy Cook, Annie Beardsley,  Philip Smith, John Ingham, Anthony Waterhouse, Nick Hales, Rob Appleyard, Dr Y Kumar,  Lin Patterson, Dave Fox, Steve Bradley, David Lucas 
The minutes of the AGM Jan 20th 2014 were agreed as correct.
Bryn Jones gave a report on the year’s activities in ‘safe cycling’, shopping survey, thermal imaging. The cycling campaign had made headway after initially diverting to save the London Rd path near Cleveland Place. Thanks to marvellous support from TL members and local cyclists the abolition had been stopped and extra provision on London Rd secured. Special thanks to Polly Cassidy for her inputs especially the online petition. Further inputs into the Sustrans plans for routes from Larkhall were ongoing following successive TL meetings with BaNES ‘cycling champion’: Cllr Nigel Roberts. The shopping survey to identify ways local shops could meet local needs and thus reduce car trips outside the area was still in hand.
Ros and Bryn are now trained up in the use of the thermal camera which identifies household heat loss spots. This can now be used on TL members’ homes under certain conditions; contact Ros for more info.

Other items of interest:   
· John Ingham reported on his forthcoming campaign to reduce cold related deaths in older people through GP prescribed warmth/insulation measures for pensioners with respiratory diseases (“Prescribed Warmth”).  Contact John if you are interested further  john.ingham@yahoo.co.uk 
· Transition Bath Hustings on 24th Feb 7.30 at BRSLI on climate change related issues, tickets needed (but no charge), see Transition Bath website to book.
· Nick Hales will present an art installation 4-10 May at the little chapel on Walcot Street, the installation is called “Unloved” and concerns  the 7 million unnecessary child deaths a year world wide.
· Dave Lucas suggested the Bath Bus Users Group look at the frequency/timing of buses along London Road.
· Kathy Cook spoke of a Register for Local Green Spaces that are of value to local communities, there was interest in devoting TL meeting to this in the near future.
· Rob Appleyard spoke of plans to use land in Fairfield Park as allotments, John Ingham said this had previously been found unsuitable for such use. There may be other areas. For a future TL meeting.
· Philip Smith announced March 7th Climate Change March in London, TL will send round information to the TL mail list to see if there is interest in a coach from Bath. (Ros to action, John Ingham offered to assist with the mail-out)
· Steve Bradley drew attention to the Council’s latest “Energy at Home Scheme” where there is money available until the end of the year. 

Continued/

Garden/Food Group 
Kathy Cook reported for the Garden/Food Group on the year’s activities in Alice Park Community Garden. These included plans to work with other community groups and school children and their parents.
Treasurers Report
Ros Hough (Treasurer) presented the accounts for 2014 which were approved, and read the Treasurer’s report,  and the financial report prepared by Alex for the Garden/Food Group. Thanks to Alex for putting the accounts onto a spreadsheet and continued assistance.   It was agreed to spend some of the general funds on matched funding up to £200 for a TV monitor for New Oriel Hall, which would facilitate displays of images and slides at future meetings for both TL and other Hall users. 

Election of Committee: Polly Cassidy resigned her position, Bryn Jones was proposed and seconded as Chair, Ros Hough was proposed and seconded as Treasurer, Paul Raithby agreed to continue as Committee member, and Rob Appleyard will join the Committee.   Gill Christie is willing to be a co-opted member if help is required with non-computer admin.  Thanks to Polly for her many contributions over the past year.
Thanks to Karoline von Oppen for her help in recent years with the mailing list (Karoline has now passed this responsibility over) and to Polly Cassidy for updating and transferring the mail list to Mail Chimp and Gmail.
Cycle Campaign: 
There was discussion on Dave Fox’s proposal that TL should press for a shared use path to extend from Larkhall Square to Alice Park with a footbridge over the Lambrook at the re-developed Harvester site now owned by McCarthy and Stone. Rob Appleyard had knowledge of these plans from his council role and will liaise with Dave and the Committee to investigate further.
 For a future meeting.

Talk on Bath and West Community Energy
Peter Andrews described the substantial success of BCWE in meeting its fund-raising targets and the schemes it was progressing. These included a waterwheel at the old mill, Bathampton and a ‘1,00 Roofs scheme for  solar panels across the city centre. Spin-off coops were being established at Gordano, Swindon and in Wilthsire. Hopefully Bath would, in due course, have enough energy generation capacity to power local homes via ESCO status. Grants towards costs of small installations might also be available from BCWE via its Community Fund.  Further information from BCWE at: http://www.bwce.coop/



